
 

Monday 10th March 2025 

Spring edition no. 2 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Ramadan Kareem to all of Muslim families and staff members. Blessings and goodwill to our Christian 
families and staff members as you enter the season of lent.  We send good wishes to everyone in the 
Greet community who is entering these periods of fasting, prayer and charity. 
 
We have enjoyed some sunshine and warmer weather over the last week and enjoying the feeling that 
spring is on its way! We have had an exciting and eventful first two weeks to this new half term with 
school trips, sporting competitions and experiences and World Book Day celebrations. Please read on to 
see what has been going on around school! 
 
Year 5 Trip to the Farm 
The children in Year 5 spent half a day on their geography field trip to Mount Pleasant School Farm last 
week as part of their 'Sow Grow and Farm' unit. They learnt about the day-to-day life as a modern British 
farmer, the different types of farming and how they impact the features of an environment as well as the 
livestock that lives on a typical farm. 
 

          

Year 4 Trip to Clent Hills 
The children in Year 4 are walking and exploring the Clent Hills this week. This is linked to their 
geography unit of work 'Misty Mountain, Winding River' in which the children learn about the 
characteristics and features of rivers and mountain ranges around the world, including a detailed 
exploration of the ecosystems and processes that shape them and the land around them. 
 
World Book Day - 6th March 
The children decorated their classroom doors to help celebrate World Book Day this year. We held a 
competition in each building and School Council judged to decide the winners. There were some great 
entries, but the top prizes went to 5RI, 2SK and 1JJ!   

                                                               



 
We have received lots of gorgeous 'Book in a Jar' examples and will be displaying them around school 
from later this week. 
 
Year 2 Trip to Weston 
The Year 2 children and staff had a wonderful trip to Weston Super Mare in Gloucestershire last week as 
part of their 'Coastline' geography topic. The weather was glorious, and much fun was had building 
sandcastles, playing in the park and meeting members of the RNLI at the Lifeboat Station.  
 
Zorbing Experience Day! 
Great fun was had on Friday last week as the wining classes for attendance, alongside our World Book 
Day door competition winners, took part in a celebratory Zorbing experience. Huge thanks to Joshua and 
Warren from SH Active Sports for running the day. 
 

       
 

Year 6 Composer visit for Music 
The Year 6 children welcomed a special visitor last week, local composer Gaby Amler. Gaby spoke to the 
children about job opportunities within music and the arts and shared information about her current role 
in creating music for films. 
 

 
 
Library Redecoration 
We have invested heavily in redesigning and redecorating our school library for the children. Classes visit 
the library each week to change their reading books and have a Beautiful Read session in there with their 
class teacher. Here are some photo's so you can see what it looks like now. The grand reopening will take 
place next week! 
 
 



Parent Consultation Meetings - Y2 to Y6 
Our Spring term parent consultation meetings will be taking place after school on Wednesday 2nd April 
and Thursday 3rd April. Communication was sent out last week and the booking system, via MCAS App, 
opened this morning at 9:00am. These meetings are an important way for you to find out how your child 
is learning and progressing in school, we encourage all parents to book an appointment. 
 
Parent Consultation Meetings - EYFS & Y1 
Our Spring term parent consultation meetings will be taking place after school on Thursday 3rd April and 
Wednesday 9th April. Communication was sent out last week and the booking system, via MCAS App, 
opened this morning at 9:00am. These meetings are an important way for you to find out how your child 
is learning and progressing in school, we encourage all parents to book an appointment. 
 
Parent Reminders - Communication In School 
We have had a few queries in the last few weeks regarding the ways parents and carers can communicate 
with school. Please see below to clarify for all: 
 

1. Communicating Concerns Process 
 

 
2. Make an appointment. 

 
We kindly request that parents ring the school office to make an appointment to see the member of staff 
they need to have a meeting with. This is to avoid parents and carers coming into school during the day 
and feeling frustrated that they are not able to see a member of staff instantly. We understand that 
parents are working around their own timetables and work commitments. We are also working around 
teaching commitments, meetings and other scheduled work so are often not able to meet straight away. 
If the office team inform you that Leaders are not available please respect this and make an 
appointment. 
 

3. Communicating with other children. 



We request that you do not approach another person's child, either in the playground or outside of 
school, regarding any concerns or issues they might have had with your own child. This is to safeguard 
yourself and most importantly the children. If your child is having issues with other children in school 
please speak to your child's class teacher in the first instance. See the 'Communicating Concerns Process' 
above. 
 
Safeguarding Team UPDATES 
Since the departure of Mrs Herring, we have made updates to the structure of our Safeguarding Team. 
Miss Williams is our Lead DSL and has strategic oversight of Safeguarding. The Assistant Head teachers 
in school are Deputy DSLs and are your first port of call for safeguarding concerns. 
 
Mrs Shahnawaz - Year 4, 5 and 6 (Upper Phase) 
Mrs Holder - Year 2 and 3 (Middle Phase) 
Mr Haydon - EYFS & Year 1 (Lower Phase) 
 
Mrs O'Donnell is the Deputy DSL for and safeguarding concerns regarding pupils with SEND. 
 
Mrs Farooq has a new role as our school Family Support Worker. 
 
Miss Richardson is our school Learning Mentor and works to deliver intervention to children with 
emotional needs. 
 
If you need to speak to a DSL regarding a safeguarding matter please contact the school office who will 
support making an urgent appointment or return phone call from a DSL.  
 
Reporting your child’s absence on MCAS 
Please note; you cannot yet report an absence in the MCAS Parent App. This feature will be available in 
the Parent App in a future release. Instead, please go to www.mychildatschool.com and log in. You will 
then see the full dashboard and the Report an Absence button.   

 
 
This button is also visible on the Attendance screen. 
After clicking on the Report an Absence button – you can enter details of the absence (for whole days 
only) and then press Send to notify the school. Please provide full details of the symptoms. Remember 
for vomiting or diarrhoea we have a 48 hour policy.  
 
After selecting Send, a Confirmation popup will appear. Click Proceed. A success message will then 
appear. You will receive a confirmation email when the Absence Notification has been sent successfully. 
 

http://www.mychildatschool.com/


IMPORTANT: Please note, currently if you reply to the confirmation email, these replies will NOT be 
received by the school.  
 
Assessment Guidance for Parents 
The DfE have released leaflets to help parents and carers understand more about the tests and 
assessments your child will be sitting in primary school. All the leaflets can be found on our website here 
- https://www.greet.bham.sch.uk/parents/parent-leaflets-for-assessments  
 
Free School Meals 
Please note that you do not automatically get free school meals if you are receiving benefits – you must 
apply to check your eligibility. There are specific thresholds that must be met. Please complete a form 
here https://apply.cloudforedu.org.uk/ofsm/createpartnership or pick up a paper form from the school 
office so we can check on your behalf. If you do not apply, you will continue to be charged for school 
dinners for children in years 3 to 6. Free School Meals aren’t backdated – so any dinner money owed 
before we are notified that you are eligible will still need to be paid. If it doubt, complete a form asap. 
Thank you for your co-operation.  
 
Asda Cashpot for Schools 
Please support Greet when you shop. For more info please go to https://www.asda.com/cashpotforschools  

 
Events 
12th and 13th March - Villa Vision Eye Tests for Year 6  
21st March – Red Nose Day 
28th March - Mother's Day breakfast 
2nd and 3rd April – Parent Consultation Meetings 
4th April - Birmingham Royal Ballet workshops for Y1 
 
School Trips 
10/11th March – Year 4 Clent Hills  
26 and 27th March - Y1 Eco Park 
 
Parent Workshops UPDATE 
In respect of our families fasting for Ramadan or those observing lent we will not be holding any parent 
workshops this half term. Workshops will resume after the Easter break - keep an eye out for dates in 
future Newsletters. 
 
School term dates 

Spring Term 2025 (06/01/25-11/04/25) 

TRAINING (School closed for children): Monday 31st March 

Term ends: Friday 11th April 

Summer Term 2025 (28/04/25-21/07/25) 

Term Starts: Monday 28th April 

Half-term: Monday 26th May - Friday 30th May 

BANK HOLIDAY (School closed for children): Monday 5th May 2024 

TRAINING (School closed for children): Friday 6th June 

TRAINING (School closed for children): Friday 4th July 

TRAINING (School closed for children): Monday 21st July 

Term ends: Monday 21st July 
 
 

https://www.greet.bham.sch.uk/parents/parent-leaflets-for-assessments
https://apply.cloudforedu.org.uk/ofsm/createpartnership
https://www.asda.com/cashpotforschools


 
 
 
 
 



Please come along to Baby Talk – we are still taking on new parents. 

 
 
 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 


